# **February 2024 Parish Report**

#### From Cllr. Julia Ewart

# East Suffolk Council GLI Group - Councillor Update

# **Local Matters**

#### **Floods**

For the record, things have just become a little quieter. The evident issue is how to find a solution across highways, the environment agency and more to mitigate flooding in all the villages, including Yoxford on the Yox and beyond.

Over in Framlingham there was a public meeting for the flood victims. It was an opportunity to meet all the senior representatives that were involved in the Babet flood recovery. Over in Framlingham there are doing more than an S19 flood report but a town survey to establish the course. Taking that principal, I am asking the villages of Yoxford, Sibton and Peasenhall to work together and similarly Heveningham, Ubbeston, Walpole, Cookley and Huntingfield, with respect to the Blyth river to work together to make the waterway more efficient.

Whilst all these responsibilities are those of the County Council, in coordination at least, I will be working with the two County Councillors to see that a plan is put in place. I have more recently met Tom Hunter from the Drainage Board who just might be helpful in this regard!

With the support of Richard Sheldrake, a resident of Heveningham, we are looking to enable the villages impacted to get ahead of their challenges. Both will be supported by landowners such as the Wilderness. Dawn Mc Master is looking to work with other Yoxford residents to form a resilience group, as their home is highly impacted but looks for the steer of the Parish Council to enable any activity with Sibton and Peasenhall villages, which I am happy to facilitate.

The update on the flood relief fund, at the same meeting, was very disappointing and comes with many conditions and is assuming that the public will contribute to the projects suggested. Similarly homeowners only hit once, but heavily will not be allowed to apply for the grant unless in a group of 5 homes. I am happy to share what the issues are with the grant scheme and I will be discussing with colleagues if there isn't a more reasonable way to 'support' locals residents. If the Parish Council will look to adopt a Flood Resilience Group for the Yox then contributors from all of the villages can participate. If residents need support please do ask them to get in touch <a href="mailto:julia.ewart@eastsuffolk.gov.uk">julia.ewart@eastsuffolk.gov.uk</a>. In the wider picture I will be taking up with DEFRA and the Minister Rebecca Pow my disappointment and frustration of how the grant system is operated, suggesting it needs simplifying for 'normal' applications as the anticipated contributions from the resident is excessive in the circumstances.

#### Sizewell C

Following the launch of the DCO document the project is now in play, regardless of legal challenges. Development Consent Order » East Suffolk Council

Villages are being asked to put representatives forward when called upon for the various forum. It is important to have local opinions and concerns represented whenever possible. I hope to be the no 2 representative on the Traffic North Group and will try to attend even if I am not able to contribute (only one representative is allowed to attend and contribute from ESC).

# **Planning Applications**

I am aware that there are various applications submitted for the Cockfield Hall Estate in Yoxford. Whilst not able to comments, I am allowed to listen and read contributions with respect to the local response.

If your village has an application that is referred to the planning committee do please ensure your village represents itself at the meeting. The more information for contested applications the more rounded the outcome.

## **Barclays Bank**

The announcement of the closure of Leiston Barclays Bank has taken the local community by surprise as it leaves no branch in the region other than one which would take some three hours to attend. Whilst a new pop up branch is being promoted this is not an ideal situation and residents are asked to take an interest in the matter if they are a concerned customer.

With business growth being promoted then it is very disconcerting for our business economy to find itself with a three hour drive to use a counter facility. I am taking this up with the FCA for our community as there's criteria with respect to Consumer Duty that should be adhered to and is it seems, not.

#### **First Light Festival**

We are looking to take local youngsters with transport up to the First Light Festival in Lowestoft. Arrangements will be made in good time to encourage attendance to this fantastic event and in to doing the Council are minded ensuring that financial are available to support mealtimes. Details are yet to be finalised.

## Regional

#### Learning Centre Funding Boost for Environmental Education Charity

A charity dedicated to transforming lives through the power of nature has received a major funding boost from East Suffolk Council towards completion of a unique new learning centre.

East Suffolk Council has committed £110,000 of grant funding towards the Green Light Trust's vision to provide health and wellbeing programmes from the new building at Castan Wood, in Martlesham, for children, young people and adults with complex needs.

The environmental education charity launched an appeal last November to raise the money needed for completion of the carbon negative, cement-free learning centre – built using a hemp-based modular construction system.

The Green Light Trust already hosts a range of outdoor, woodland activities aimed at providing equitable access to nature at the 26-acre site. East Suffolk Council's contribution from earmarked reserves will assist completion of the centre, designed and manufactured externally by Suffolk based Natural Building Systems, and which received initial support from Suffolk County Council and the Suffolk Growth Investment Fund.

GLI Councillor Rachel Smith-Lyte, East Suffolk Council's cabinet member with responsibility for the Environment, approved the grant in consultation with cabinet member for Resources and Value for Money, Cllr Vince Langdon-Morris. Cllr Smith-Lyte said:

"I'm thrilled that we have been able to support the Green Light Trust's appeal to raise money for completion of this new purpose-built eco exemplar indoor learning centre.

"This project utterly aligns with our determination to improve the wellbeing of our residents, tackle health inequalities in this case in a nature-based setting.

"This is a unique site and a unique organisation offering essential support in an important mature woodland that also stands to benefit from sensitive use, care and an extended lease. The hemp construction aligns with part of our net zero ambitions, while encouraging community wealth building by working with local companies, like Suffolk-based Natural Building Systems in this case."

Lauren Shand, Green Light Trust CEO, said:

"We are hugely thankful to East Suffolk Council for their support, which puts us in a position to be able to complete the build and start reaching many more people in need of our services.

"This building is being constructed with deep green principles in mind and we are delighted that this has been recognised and supported by the Council. We will be able to showcase through this build, new and sustainable ways of working which have the potential to positively influence the wider construction industry."

#### Permit Issued with Robust Conditions to Protect Climate

East Suffolk Council has put air-quality and climate at the core of an operating permit for a residual-waste incinerator.

Planning consent for the incinerator, to be operated by VC Cooke Ltd, was granted by Conservative-controlled Suffolk County Council last year. An environmental permit is also required before operation can commence, which East Suffolk Council have now issued in accordance with statutory obligations.

Having commissioned legal counsel to examine the permitting process in detail, the Council has added conditions to the permit enforcing all applicable regulations regarding air-quality. The Council has also included a condition in the permit requiring VC Cooke to submit a

carbon-management plan showing that the incinerator does not contribute to climatechange.

GLI Cllr Caroline Topping, Leader of East Suffolk Council, said: "We've heard resident concerns and representations about the incinerator, and we've taken all the steps legally allowed to safeguard air-quality. We've also ensured that the permit includes a robust condition to protect the climate. We look forward to discussing with VC Cooke their plans for meeting these conditions.

"We don't believe that waste-incineration is the future. East Suffolk Council has declared a climate emergency, and we support the national commitment to reach net-zero by 2050. We've also said clearly in our new strategic plan for East Suffolk, Our Direction 2028, that we'll deliver positive climate, nature and environmental outcomes in all that we do.

"We're committed to prioritising cleaner energy generation, which we believe is the way forward for a thriving economy in East Suffolk."

#### Formal Response to National Grid's Sea Link Consultation

The Council submitted its written response, agreed by East Suffolk Council's Cabinet, to National Grid Electricity Transmission (NGET) as part of statutory consultation into the Sea Link project, which is one of several reinforcement projects proposed as part of the Great Grid Upgrade.

NGET has stated that the Sea Link project is required to add greater capacity to the electricity transmission network, allowing anticipated renewable energy, generated offshore, to connect to the network and be transported around the country.

The project includes installation of a new high voltage undersea electricity cable link between Suffolk and Kent – with construction of a converter station near Saxmundham, a substation near Friston, and underground cabling running from both sites out to sea at Aldeburgh. A number of public exhibitions and webinars were held in East Suffolk as part of the consultation between 24 October and 18 December 2023 – with postal responses accepted until Tuesday 2 January 2024.

GLI Councillor Tom Daly, East Suffolk Council's cabinet member for Energy and Climate Change, said:

"We recognise the need to deliver infrastructure to help achieve net zero targets, but we must ensure coordination and efficiency in the network to minimise detrimental impacts on the environment and local communities. The Council objects to the proposed grid reinforcement proposals because:

- The proposals provide insufficient levels of coordination or certainty of coordination with other nationally significant infrastructure projects proposed in the locality.
- The proposals are likely to result in further unacceptable harm, alone and in combination, to the communities, environment and economy of East Suffolk.
- Further consideration should be given to alternative coordinated offshore solutions.

• Further consideration of the timing of the need case is necessary.

"Although we will not decide whether or not the scheme is approved, we are a statutory consultee in the process and we are adamant that the views of those most affected by this project are fully taken into account."

NGET has said it will give all representations due regard in preparation of proposals for the scheme prior to formal submission to the Planning Inspectorate in the autumn of 2024. As a Nationally Significant Infrastructure Project (NSIP), the decision on whether to grant development consent for Sea Link will rest with the Secretary of State.

# Ease the Squeeze on cost of living

Are you, or someone you know, worried about the increasing cost of living?

We understand the pressures faced by many people today and we are working closely with key partners to ensure support is available to help ease the squeeze for households in East Suffolk.

To make it as easy as possible for you to access the services and support available, locally and nationally, we have gathered information about them in one place: www.eastsuffolk.gov.uk/community/squeeze/

For the most up to date information regarding East Suffolk Council, please visit: www.eastsuffolk.gov.uk